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My nominee is a retired teacher from Glendale High School and a Korean War Veteran.  He was a high school dropout in order to join the military, but now holds 5 college degrees. In 2005, Gerald was on the steering committee, which formed the Oak Grove Neighborhood Association.  He was elected the first President of the association.  In the first 10 years of its existence, he frequently held the office of President as well as Treasurer.  He was recently reelected President for the third time.  The Association, under his leadership, continues to grow.  It started with 10 members in 2006 and has grown to about 100 in 2015.  The Association just recently won the “Great Neighborhood” Award from the City of Springfield.  His primary goal has always been to keep the neighborhood clean, safe, and friendly.  He tirelessly attends many meetings arranged by the City and the Community Partnership focused on city improvements and does his best to keep abreast of everything going on that could concern the welfare of the Oak Grove Neighborhood.  He currently represents the Association on the Neighborhood Advisory Council.  Under Gerald’s leadership, the association has become incorporated and is a 501(c)(3) tax exempt organization for both federal and the state of Missouri.  His goal is to preserve our past and improve our future.

Under his leadership projects he organized and promoted for our participation are as follows:  National Neighborhood Night Out, Association Block Party, and our annual Neighborhood  Clean Up.  We also partner with the city in their Adopt-A-Street program, the Bass Pro Marathon, and have sent people to the Neighborhood Watch Training Program.  We sponsor the Neighborhood Garden Program, which is located on Stanford St. that won a $2000 grant. We also held a sponsored Neighborhood wide garage sale, which was very successful.  He prepares all agenda for regular general membership meetings, as well as board meetings. Without his tireless dedication to our city and our community, our Neighborhood Association would probably not exist today, yet it flourishes.  
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NOVA Nomination Form





Please complete this form and return it to Danell Vaughan, 330 N. Jefferson Ave., Springfield MO 65806 by Friday, November 6th.








What is a NOVA? 


NOVA stands for Neighborhood Organization Volunteer Award. A Nova is also a brightly shining star. We feel that organizations and individuals that tirelessly work at making our community a better place to live should be recognized as stars! The NOVA banquet allows us to reflect on the achievements and contributions made by dedicated people in our community. Our annual NOVA banquet will be held on Monday, December 7th, so mark your calendar and look for the invitation!





Nominee Information





Nominee’s Name:�
Gerald W. Clary, President


Oak Grove N.A.





1650 S. Estate Ave.


Springfield, Mo. 65804�
�
Oak Grove Neighborhood Association


Powell McHaney--Treasurer�
�
Nominee’s Address (for invitation purposes):�
�
Nominating Neighborhood Organization & Contact Person�
�
�
Who from your neighborhood will be presenting this award?  





Reason for Nomination





  Why is this candidate qualified for a NOVA?  (Feel free to include specific accomplishments, personal     


  characteristics, lasting contributions, etc. Attach additional pages as needed.)





Neighborhood Association Accomplishments





Please list the successful events, programs and projects your neighborhood has worked on in the past year.





We Need Your Photos!





Each year, as part of the awards banquet, we create a picture slideshow highlighting the activities and people of each neighborhood. We would like every neighborhood to be represented in this, so we need your group to submit pictures taken throughout the year. 





You can either email pictures to �HYPERLINK "mailto:dvaughan@commpartnership.org"�dvaughan@commpartnership.org�, or you can bring your jump-drive, SD card or CD to Danell Vaughan or Patricia Deck at 330 N. Jefferson Avenue to upload them.








** Please make sure to complete Page 2 of this form **


